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MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING 
BETWEEN 

THE STATE OF WASHINGTON  
AND 

PEBB COALITION OF UNIONS 

Medical Flexible Spending Arrangement Work Group 

Since the 2019-2021 PEBB healthcare agreement between the Coalition of Unions and the 
State of Washington, the parties have agreed to a benefit involving a Medical Flexible 
Spending Arrangement. Due to unknown reasons, a majority of eligible employees did not 
use some or all of this benefit.  

The parties agree to use the already scheduled quarterly series of meetings between HCA, 
OFM and Union staff representatives to review data and discuss possible options and 
solutions to increase represented employees’ awareness and utilization of the FSA benefit. 
The parties will focus their efforts on the following items: 

1. Creating an introductory paragraph explaining the FSA benefit for represented 
employees for use in HCA communications. This communication shall include all 
the participatory unions’ logos and/or names provided by the unions as well as 
HCA/PEBB branding. 

2. Exploring the option of sharing a list of all eligible employees who did not use the 
$250 benefit for the previous calendar year. 

3. Creating a timely and targeted communication for those employees who have not 
yet accessed their FSA benefit.  

4. Reviewing existing communications provided to new employees about the FSA 
benefit. 

5. Assisting the Coalition of Unions with providing information to their members 
about the FSA benefit. 

6. Ensuring that any information shared protects employees’ personally identifiable 
information and protected health information.  

7. Exploring options to provide access to this information for non-English speakers, 
for example, a flyer in multiple languages with notification of these benefits.  
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This MOU will expire on June 30, 2025. 

For the Employer:   For the Healthcare Coalition:  
     
     
 09/14/2022    

Ann Green, OFM  
Lead Negotiator 

Date  Jane Hopkins, President 
SEIU 1199NW 

Date 

     
     
     

   Karen Estevenin, Executive Director 
PROTEC17 

Date 

   
   
   
   

   
 

9/15/2022

Karen Estevenin
09/15/2022
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